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On September 26, as keynote speaker for the Twin Cities Toastmasters Club,
Brenda described the work of the URSCC and talked about the Bonine House
and its importance to the area. Bill researched and ordered a credit card reader,
for those who wish to donate to the URSCC by credit card.

The Beadenkopfs were greeters for the Bonine House Christmas both December
weekends it was open, and since Cathy Jones, the regular Choir Director had
complications from surgery, Brenda led the Penn Choir in its beautiful Christmas
choir numbers.

As a note: February found Brenda making presentations at the local libraries on
the work of her father with Dr. King and the importance of nonviolence in the Civil
Rights Movement, where she was having book signings for the handbook on
nonviolence she had recently published. At the presentation at the Cass County
Library, the URSCC Board showed up and supported her, for which the Beadenkopf’s
are very grateful. Brenda made sure the local libraries had copies of the URSCC
booklet and driving tour, and the librarians were happy about that. We just want to say
that we Board Members support each other in related projects, that the Board is a
very tight-knit, generous and loyal group of people that we are pleased to be
working with.



